



















































































Non Toxic

























Dear Colleagues,

In 2015, Governor Jerry Brown signed a law that prohibited municipalities from banning artificial turf. At that time, very little was widely known about the health and safety risks associated with artificial turf, and it was thought to be an effective solution for severe drought.

Unfortunately, the panacea of artificial turf has not brought about water savings, and instead has created many unintended consequences. We now recognize that artificial turf is manufactured with petrochemicals, and the manufacturing process uses harmful per- and polyfluoroalkyl (PFAS) substances and other hazardous chemicals. PFAS "forever chemicals" are associated with cancer and linked to growth, learning, and behavioral problems in infants and children; fertility and pregnancy problems; thyroid disease; asthma; and more. Children and athletes who play on artificial turf are at increased risk, and because PFAS chemicals bioaccumulate, it is especially harmful to children who are still developing.

Toxic runoff from artificial turf contaminates drinking water, rivers, lakes, and oceans with microplastics as well as PFAS. The EPA has recently reported that there is no safe amount of PFOA or PFOS (types of PFAS) in drinking water, and both have consistently been found in artificial turf. Recent studies have found that 12 to 15% of microplastics in rivers, lakes, and oceans are from artificial turf

Artificial turf must also be regularly cleaned of contaminants. Cooling and cleaning of artificial turf can require more water than would be used for the maintenance of natural, drought-tolerant grasses.

Artificial turf has been shown to reach temperatures much higher than natural grass, readily reaching 160 to 180 degrees F or more, creating heat-island effects, and causing heat-related injuries and illnesses such as skin burns and heat stress. This is particularly hazardous for disadvantaged communities where there are already too few natural green spaces. Additionally, artificial turf leads to increased sports injuries.

Artificial turf is an impervious surface that contributes to flooding when rain water is not absorbed for groundwater recharge. It kills the biome below and takes away critical food and habitat from insects, birds, and local wildlife, contributing to species loss. This is the opposite of what we should be doing during a biodiversity crisis when we have lost 95% of our local pollinators and our fire season has moved from three months of the year to a year-round phenomenon. We can no longer think of our urban green spaces as a separate element from nature. Ornamental artificial turf should be replaced with native plant species that are the most cost-effective measure to battle the urban heat-island effect while supporting butterflies, local songbirds, and other wildlife. Artificial turf playing fields should be upgraded to drought-tolerant turf grasses that are safer for athletes while supporting soil health and flood-risk mitigation.

Finally, because it is made of mixed plastic materials, artificial turf will never be economically viable for recycling. At the end of its 8-to-15-year lifecycle it is sent to a landfill, illegally dumped, or sent out of state to be incinerated.

Artificial turf is a danger to the health and safety of our community and our environment, and it fails to produce promised water savings. Therefore, we, the undersigned, support a ban on new and replacement installations of artificial turf in both public and private applications.

For further information visit: https://www.ncsa.la/artificial_turf

Respectfully,

Terry Saucier, Chair SoCal Stop Artificial Turf Task Force

Lisa Hart, she/her, Executive Director Los Angeles Neighborhood Council Sustainability Alliance

Kathy Schaeffer, Legislative Coordinator Climate Reality Project, San Fernando Valley Chapter

Charles Miller, Chair Climate Reality Project, Los Angeles Chapter

Antonina Markoff, Coordinator Climate Reality Project, California Coalition

Anne LaForti, Biomimic and Soil Nerd Nature Know

Lynn Fang, Soil Scientist Soil Wise

Shawn Maestretti, Founder Studio Petrichor

Dr. Diana Zuckerman, President National Center for Health Research

Annette Mercer, President Westwood Greenway

Janet Cox, CEO Climate Action California

Ben Stapleton
USGBC California

Diana Conway, President Safe Healthy Playing Fields, Inc.

Melanie Winter, Founder and Director The River Project

Elise Kalfayan, Board Member Glendale Environmental Coalition

Eugenia Ermacora Surfrider Foundation, Los Angeles Chapter

Kelly Shannon McNeill, Associate Director LA Waterkeeper

Azita Yazdani, CEO Exergy Systems, Inc.

Conner Everts, Executive Director, Southern California Watershed Alliance

Katherine Pease, Director of Science & Policy Heal the Bay

Marianne Simon G3 Green Gardens Group

Pamela Berstler, CEO Flower to the People, Inc.

Jonathan Galindez, CEO/Founder N8tive Roots Landscaping

Kristy Pace, Artist/Educator, Founder Save This Place for Me

Jack Eidt, Co-Founder SoCal 350 Climate Action

Francesca Corra, Owner Dirt Diva Designs

Aurora Corona, Secretary, Quality of Life & Safety Committee Pico Union Neighborhood Council

Kay Hartman, President Palms Neighborhood Council

Rosalind Haselbeck, PhD, Executive Director Dwelling on Carbon Nonprofit

Aleksandar Pavlovic, Board President Resilient Palisades

Coach Ron, CEO Fun Zone Fundamentals Sports Camp For Kids

Belén Bernal, Executive Director Nature For All

Joanne D'Antonio, Chair Los Angeles Community Forestry Advisory Committee

Jackie Nuñez, Founder The Last Plastic Straw

Dianna Cohen, Co-Founder and CEO Plastic Pollution Coalition

Studio City Residents Association, Board

Sophie Pennes, Founder Urban Farms LA

Duncan McIntosh, Director Earth-Riders

Suzanne Hume, Educational Director & Founder Clean Earth 4 Kids

Diana Carpinone, President Non Toxic Communities

Susan Keefe, Founder Eco Forward

Susan Keefe California Green Business Network

Jon Tsuchiyama, Owner West Valley Nursery

Katie Tilford, Interim Executive Director Theodore Payne Foundation

Miles Lewis, Director Valley Art Workshop

Claire Bloom
The Tarzana Community & Cultural Center

Daniel Tamm, Deacon Los Angeles Faith and Ecology Network

Pat Bates, Treasurer San Fernando Valley Audubon Society

John Garside, Director of Policy and Development Crop Swap LA

Manny Gonez, Director of Policy Initiatives TreePeople

North Westwood Neighborhood Council, Board

Nan Joo Kim LA Native Plants